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STATE

Legislature Passes Funding Plan for San Francisco Oakland Bay Bridge and Protects Los Angeles County Transportation Projects

The State Assembly today passed two measures addressing funding for the Toll Bridge Seismic Retrofit Program.   

AB 144 was the measure passed by the Senate last week, and forwarded to Assembly for a concurrence vote, which enacted an agreement reached between Senate Pro Tem Don Perata and the Governor to fund the toll bridge program. Under this agreement the Bay Area will assume most of the costs for the identified cost overruns, all maintenance responsibilities for the toll bridges in the Bay Area, and,  all future overruns beyond those currently identified.  The Bay Area will also receive all toll revenues applied to the bridges.

The State’s contribution will be limited to $630 million.  Of the $630 million, $300 will be allocated to demolition of the existing bridge which is widely recognized as a legitimate state expense. The remaining $330 million will be allocated from various state transportation funds.  This is a significant reduction from the $1.5 billion previously sought from the State.  The accounts from which the $330 million will be obtained are designed to minimize the impact to state transportation projects. 

As identified in a previous Legislative Brief, Government Relations staff had identified a number of concerns with the language included in AB 144 and had sought language to ensure that agencies which have advanced local funds for state project would be eligible to receive priority repayment.  Today the Assembly amended SB 66 to include language tightening the provisions of AB 144 to provide additional safeguard to state funds, and, to include language requiring the California Transportation Commission to revise its guidelines to address the repayment issue.  

If you have any questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, State Affairs Officer, at (213) 922-4145.

